





The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Annual Homeowner Meeting
Bloomfield Police Department Community Room

November 28th, 2018
7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Board Members Present:

Syed Hussain, President 

Deanne Lawrence, Vice President


Cameron Toper, Treasurer

Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Board Members Absent:

Richard Burt, Director
Homeowners Present: 

Homeowners were asked to sign in as they arrived.
Call to Order:  
The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 7:03pm.
Proof of Notice of Meeting:  
The proof of notice of the meeting was read aloud by Secretary, Michael Comperatore.
Determination of Quorum:

Sign-in sheets were provided.
Approval of 2017 Annual Homeowners’ Meeting Minutes
President Syed Hussain asked the attending homeowners if anyone would be opposed to waiving an oral reading of the 2017 Annual Homeowners’ Meeting Minutes, since the minutes have been posted on the website for the past year for homeowners to review.  There was no opposition, therefore Syed put forth a motion to accept the preceding year’s minutes, which was seconded by  and passed unanimously by the homeowners. 
Board Member Introductions:
President Syed Hussain introduced himself and thanked the Board for its work and accomplishments this year, Jeff Olmstead for his counsel, help transitioning the new Board, and for removing garbage from our Association’s streets and common areas without recognition or direction, and Myron Stewart for his help with the irrigation system. Syed continued by also thanking Lisa Terlecky and Maryann Schuppe for doing an excellent job managing our Associations website on behalf of the Board. The other present Board members introduced themselves:  Vice President Deanne Lawrence, Secretary Michael Comperatore, and Treasurer Cameron Toper.
President Syed Hussain began by reviewing the members and chairpersons of our committees and encouraged homeowners to volunteer as a way to contribute to our community and meet its members.  Next, he reviewed the Goals and Priorities of the 2018 Executive Board, which included:
· To continue to increase transparency and visibility with homeowners – this was a foundational goal that would inform all of the Board’s actions throughout the year.

· To diligently solicit bids for a more mutually beneficial landscaping relationship – our contract with Russo Landscaping was up for renewal this year, and the Board wanted to perform its due diligence to find the best value for the community.  Syed explained that Secretary Michael Comperatore would go further into depth regarding the bid process.

· To explore future website options and also implement a community forum – we have made small improvements to our website with the help of Lisa Terlecky and Maryann Schuppe (www.sinnottfarm.com),but work towards a community forum was set aside for the future in favor of more pressing goals. Jeff Olmstead corrected the website address to reflect www.sinnottfarm.com not www.sinottfarm.com
 To comprise a strategic plan that ensures a seamless and easy transition from one Board to another – each year up to three Executive Board members may turnover and getting new Board members up to speed quickly will allow for more work to be done, instead of the first few meetings being spent transitioning.
Additional Accomplishments:

· Engineering Study – the study performed on our lanes in order to assess their remaining useful lives in order to inform the Capital Expenditure Plan.

· Spring Walk-Around – Vice President Deanne Lawrence created a new, objective checklist to improve objectivity and transparency which was used during this year’s Walk-Around.

· Community Gathering – despite tenuous weather, this year’s Community Gathering on Saturday, June 23rd was successful, with many homeowners stopping by with dishes and getting acquainted with each other.

· Selection of new Landscaping Contractor – the Board successfully executed an exhaustive bidding process and signed a contract with SJN.  Further details were provided during Secretary Michael Comperatore’s section.

· Capital Expenditure Plan – created by 2017’s Executive Board in lieu of a special assessment in order to save for road repavement by incrementally increasing quarterly dues.  This year’s Executive Board has kept to the plan in their budget, which was later explained in more detail by Treasurer Cameron Toper.
· Contract Renewal with Vision Management – our contract with Chris and Mark Weiland of Vision Management has been renewed for another three years.
· Water Management – water costs were down from the previous year
, with a special thanks to Myron Stewart and Cameron Toper for manually adjusting sprinkler heads and timers (often accomplished by crawling through thick brush).

· Finances were managed responsibly and Association expenditures are projected to come in under budget for the year.

Committee/Community Reports:

Vice President Deanne Lawrence reviewed this past year’s Committee activities and accomplishments as well as 2019’s homeowner payment changes.  Deanne began by thanking our committee members for their work.  

The Website Committee has worked with the Executive Board to clean-up our website and make layout changes/updates.  The Welcome Committee continues to reach out to our new residents, providing information about our community and leaving a small welcome gift.  The Executive Board has received kind feedback on this Committee’s efforts.  The Bylaws/Covenants Committee has been timely and responsive to inquiries and following-up on resident requests.
Deanne praised the Beautification Committee for its willingness to get out and improve our community.  Despite a tough growing season, they cleaned up the beds on the end of each lane and planted mums.  They also performed a beautification walk-around, creating a plan of action for the islands and common areas between lanes which resulted in the removal of a few dead trees as well as the town of Bloomfield providing clearing of Deerfield and N. Ryefield Hollow.  The Committee made recommendations for the needs of each cul-de-sac island which were forwarded to our new landscaping company, SJN, which the Board was able to negotiate into our new contract.
The Annual Picnic and Community Gathering was a success.  Deanne thanked those homeowners who stopped by to say hello, some even with a dish to share.  Next year the Executive Board plans to use the website to update homeowners should there be questionable weather again.  The Executive Board does want to hear your thoughts about moving the Annual Picnic to late Spring or early Fall; it may be a better option for more residents.

Due to Deanne’s efforts with the town of Bloomfield, they have been timelier and more responsive to our concerns on N. Ryefield and Deerfield (as mentioned they performed some tree maintenance earlier this season).  With that in mind, if you see trash or anything else that needs the town’s attention, especially large items of litter along Terry Plains, please don’t hesitate to contact the town.  The Executive Board made a note to add the Bloomfield Public Works phone number to the CSF website.
As a cost saving measure, we have decided to stop mailing out quarterly payment reminders and newsletters.  We are going back to sending out a coupon book in the beginning of the year.  It will be your responsibility to pay on time.  You can pay via USPS (the payee address will be displayed on the coupon in the window of the envelope), CEA (Common Expense Assessment) Form for ACH (Auto Clearing House) Debits, or eCheck.  You may obtain instructions from Vision Management in order to use eCheck to pay your quarterly dues.  The newsletters will now be provided via email and posted on the website.  To receive our newsletters in your email, please fill out and return the permission form that Vision Management will include with your coupon book in January. 
After Deanne was finished speaking, a few homeowners required clarification on how to join the email list as well as the ACH form and coupon books.  Chris Weiland of Vision Management took the floor and explained the process in detail.  If any homeowners have further questions, he is available to help.

Maintenance Contractor Selection:
Secretary Michael Comperatore described the process by which the Executive Board chose a new landscaper, SJN, and signed a three-year contract with them, since Russo’s contract expired at the end of October 2018.


This year there were many concerns about Russo’s performance, such as:

· Inadequate treatment of weeds, especially Nutsedge growing near areas with curbing

· Overspray from sprinklers, reducing water savings
· Poor/rush job landscaping common areas, especially near tree and brush lines

· Slow response and poor communication with Vision management

· They did not replace curbing broken by plows until late Spring/early Summer

· A hasty Spring cleanup, resulting in less visually appealing common areas as well as dead grass from overspray of weed killer and unkempt flowerbeds at street corners

· Snow removal around cul-de-sacs left much to be desired

The Executive Board solicited eight total bids, including Russo’s.  A new spec sheet and contract created by Vision Management was more comprehensive than the previous contract, described in detail the services to be rendered, and provided the Association with the ability to withhold payment if the new Landscaping company does not adhere to the terms of the contract.

Three bidders plus Russo made it to the final selection process, which included an inspection of the premises by Vision Management, three reference calls per company made by President Syed Hussain, and a special meeting with the Executive Board for 30m-45m each. 
The Executive Board decided on SJN because they provided the best value for the price.  Some of the services included in the new contract with SJN:

· Pruning and maintenance of the islands at each cul-de-sac
· Yearly brush-hogging of the area around the pond as well as the tree line on N. Ryefield Hollow and Deerfield

· Adjustment of the irrigation system to optimize water use

Attending homeowners had questions regarding the new contract, including:
· Concern over snow removal timeliness – homeowners are assured that the new contract states that all lanes should be drivable before homeowners leave for work and as they are returning.
· Wood stakes – SJN staked out our curbsides using wooden stakes, and homeowners reported some of them becoming broken after the recent snowfall.

· Catch Basins – certain homeowners’ mailboxes are close to a catch basin; therefore, the plows will not come as close and it can be difficult to clear the area near the mailbox by hand.  Secretary Michael Comperatore took down a list of homeowners with this issue and the Executive Board will be bringing it to SJN.
· Differences in cost between final bids – the difference in price between the three finalists was very close; SJN worked with us to be extremely competitive in price.

· President Syed Hussain brought up an example from the first snowstorm of the year with SJN – they hit a homeowner’s mailbox while plowing, but repaired it within two days.

Prior to concluding, a few homeowners had questions regarding why the Town of Bloomfield does not take care of snowplowing around our lanes. Patrick DeLorenzo shared his insight around why the Town chooses not to take on private roads, primarily due to the increase in costs considering all of the private communities in Bloomfield.
Financial Report:
Marie MacDonald mentioned that she sent the Executive Board and Vision Management a copy of the new rates that will go into effect once our lighting around the Association converts to LED lighting. The Executive Board responded by mentioning how difficult it was to try and calculate any cost savings at this time since the rate sheet was very complex. The Board also mentioned that two communications were sent back over to Marie regarding the lighting upgrade including the correspondence with Eversource. The Board and Vision will continue to work with Eversource to ensure a timely conversion.
Ratification of the 2019 Budget:


Patrick Delorenzo and other homeowners expressed their displeasure in the Board due to not having a side-by-side year-to-date budget to present to homeowners. President Syed Hussain explained that a copy of year-to-date budget will be sent out to all homeowners in Decembers mailing.
Election of Members to the Executive Board:  

The two-year terms of President Syed Hussain and Treasurer Cameron Toper were expiring this year.  Cameron declined to serve another term, while Syed put forth his intention to serve another term if sufficient nominations were not made.  Syed asked for nominations from the attendees.  Lisa Terlecky showed interest in running, and was nominated by Heidi LASTNAME Kleinman which was seconded by Jeff Olmstead.  Lesia Comperatore was nominated by Syed Hussain, and was also seconded.  The results were as follows:
· Syed Hussain – 18 votes

· Lisa Terlecky – 13 votes

· Lesia Comperatore – 11 votes

Syed Hussain and Lisa Terlecky were voted onto the Executive Board by the attending homeowners.  Many of the homeowners expressed concern that the Director of the Executive Board, Richard Burt, was not present at the meeting and had not been reachable by the Executive Board for a few months.  The Executive Board appoint Lesia Comperatore as an officer, to be appointed to the Executive Board if a vacancy opened.

Unit Owner Comment Period:  
A motion was made to adjourn and conclude the meeting by Syed Hussain which was seconded. The meeting concluded around 9:32 PM and President Syed Hussain thanked everyone for attending.
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary



�Not a clue.


�I’m not sure if this was discussed but I would strongly recommend we not write this since it’s inaccurate. The water cost has double from last year to this year!


�What were the results of the budget passing?


�There was a homeowner that nominate me who was sitting the third row up, first seat in. I can’t remember the person’s name at this time nor the second that followed.






